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Dear Valued Lions Volunteers, 

 

As we bid farewell to the past and welcome the dawn of a 

new year, let's take a moment to express our deepest grati-

tude to the heart and soul of our organization – our volun-

teers. Your unwavering commitment and selfless dedication 

have illuminated countless lives, creating ripples of positive 

change that resonate far beyond the realms of possibility. As 

we embark on another chapter together, let this be a year of 

collective growth, boundless compassion, and shared accom-

plishments. Your tireless efforts and boundless energy inspire 

us all to reach new heights. In 2024, let's continue our journey 

with renewed vigor, forging connections, breaking barriers, 

and leaving an indelible mark on the world. Happy New Year, 

dear volunteers! Your passion fuels our purpose, and togeth-

er, we shall make this year an extraordinary tapestry of kind-

ness and impact. Cheers to a year filled with meaningful ex-

periences and shared triumphs!  

 

.”We Serve."  -Link  Editorial Board  

Insights Unveiled: Exploring the 
World Within Our Newsletter  
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Greetings, fellow Lions!  
 

I know you have been busy attending service projects and spending time with your 
family and friends celebrating Christmas in December. I hope you all had a 
wonderful Christmas and Holiday Season!  
 

I would like to share our District’s progress for the first half of the Lion Year 2023-

2024 (July to December). I am overly excited and happy with our progress and 
would like to congratulate you all for the job well done. Here are some of the key 
achievements: 
 

Membership: Our District has chartered four new clubs with a hundred plus new 
members. At the time of this write-up, December 26th, our District had added 
149 net members over the past six months.   

 

Service: Currently 57 clubs, out of 64 clubs, are reporting in the Lions Portal; 
overall 87% of the clubs are reporting, which is an exceptionally good 
percentage. So far 1,455 activities have been completed, 246,159 people have 
been served, and 47,493 volunteer hours have been used; these are 
surprisingly good numbers, and our District is doing great in other service 
areas. 

 

Training: So far 100 percent of the Zone Chairs and 54 percent of the Club 
Officers in our District have been trained and we are leading the MD-2. Also, a 
few training sessions for Club Officers are scheduled at the Mid-Winter 
Conference on January 20th. I am incredibly happy about our achievements.  

 

Donation: The District has appealed to all the Clubs and Individual Lions to 
donate to LCIF by visiting the LCIF donation link: https://www.lionsclubs.org/
en/donate . So far the District’s collection for LCIF is $13,595, which is 28 
percent of the goal amount, $47,592. The District is a little behind in its goal; 
however, we anticipate that it will speed up in the second half of the year.   

 

 

 

Prakash’s View  

DG Prakash Gautam  

Plano Collin Nepalese Lions Club  
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Based on the past six months’ progress status, I am confident that our District will 
achieve almost all the District Goals of the year 2023-2024. And the credit for this 
success goes to all the District 2-X1 Lions and Lions Clubs.   
 

We will have our Mid-Winter Conference and 3rd Cabinet Meeting on January 20, 
2024. FVDG Radha Kaphle and his team is working hard to make this convention a 
grand success. Please book the date/time January 20, 8:30 am to 2:30 pm, and 
encourage your club members to attend the Convention. Several training sessions, 
for the present officers and incoming officers, are planned in the convention; please 
take advantage of such training sessions. 
 

Two Charter Night Celebrations are planned in January. Grand Prairie Host Family 
Lions Club will have its Charter Night Celebration on January 12th  and Collin Athena 
Lions Club will have its Charter Night Celebration on January 28th. I encourage all 
Clubs and Lions in our District to attend the celebration and support the new Clubs. 
Hope to see you all at the Charter Nights. 
 

As I said earlier, our District is doing great and is leading the MD-2 in several areas 
and I hope we will keep continuing this in the second half of the Lions year 2023-

2024, as well. Thank you to all Clubs and Lions for your commitment and dedication!  
 

I wish you and your loved one an incredibly happy and prosperous 2024! 
 

Best Regards, 
Lion Prakash Gautam  

Prakash’s View  

DG Prakash Gautam  

Plano Collin Nepalese Lions Club  
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Radha’s Thoughts  
1st VDG Radha Krishna Kaphle  
Dallas Everest  Lions Club  

JANUARY 2024 

Wishing you all a Happy New Year 2024! I trust everyone enjoyed a delightful 
Christmas and holiday season. May the approaching year be filled with success, 
joy, and numerous meaningful moments in 2024! 

Fellow Lions and Leos, 

As we approach the midpoint of this Lions year, the commendable results 
stemming from your dedication and commitment to our shared goals are truly 
inspiring. We're curious—does your club share similar goals propelling progress 
within your community? If so, that's wonderful! With your unwavering support, 
we remain confident in the continued progress that lies ahead. Let's keep 
advancing together! 
 

Mid-Year Reflection: 

   Now that we've reached the midpoint of the Lions year 2023/2024, it's a valuable 
opportunity to reflect on our achievements and shortcomings. Taking stock of our 
progress allows us to celebrate successes, learn from experiences, and identify 
areas where we can make improvements. This reflective process enables us to 
refocus our efforts for the remainder of the year, ensuring that we stay on track 
to meet our objectives. 

 

 Continuous Improvement: 

   Embracing a mindset of continuous improvement is key to our success. This 
might involve additional training, better communication, or refining our existing 
processes. Through a commitment to ongoing improvement, we can adapt to 
evolving circumstances and work more effectively toward the success of our 
club and district goals. 
 

3.  Zone Chairs/Club Leaders: 

Thank you all for your dedication and support. Fellow lions, we must remain 
actively involved in the ongoing activities of our Lions Club and the district. This 
involves following up on regular reporting, monitoring monthly memberships, 
tracking services, and overseeing fundraising activities. Additionally, paying 
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attention to the training needs of our members is crucial for their growth and 
development within the clubs. And also ensuring the timely payment of Lions 
Club International (LCI) and district dues. Your continued commitment and 
focus on these aspects are key to the success and vibrancy of our Lions Club. 
Thank you for your ongoing efforts. 

Quick update: 

I wanted to share an example. When I checked the monthly membership 
report on December 30th, 2023, I noticed that 25 out of 65 clubs hadn't 
submitted their monthly membership reports for December. The same goes for 
other areas and criteria for our credits. This means we are missing out on 
some of the criteria for the club excellence award and recognition. Avoid losing 
such credits and chances for recognition. Identify where we are missing and 
work together to bridge those gaps. 

 

Mid-Winter Conference and 3rd District 2-X1 Cabinet Meeting 

 

The Mid-Winter Conference and 3rd District 2-X1 Cabinet Meeting are 
scheduled for Saturday, January 20, 2024, from 8:30 am to 2:30 pm at the 
Redeemer Lutheran Church, 2505 W. Northgate Dr., Irving, Texas 

75062. Training sessions for club officers, new member orientation, 
membership and service chairs, Leos, and youth-oriented sessions will be 
held during the conference hours. Visit the Lions District 2-X1 website for 
details about the training. Mark your calendar, and plan to attend the 
conference. 

Kindly disregard the District directory address for the Mid-Winter and share 

the above information with your club members. 

Service Project Opportunities at the conference: 

 

In addition to the training sessions and formal meetings, each club has an 
opportunity to participate in the service project, and the club can report on 
their service as well. The service project will involve the collection of 
blankets, jackets, sweaters, and warm clothes for needy people. Please 
bring and participate in the project. 
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Lions’ Engagements: 

 

On December 17th, 2023, we had the Dallas Denton Nepalese Lions Club 
celebrate a fantastic Charter Night. Congratulations once again to 
Chartered President Dr. Rajan Rijal, Sponsoring Club President Surya Nath 
Bhandari, and all the members who contributed to the success of this event. 
DG, PCCs, PDGs, other District leaders, clubs’ representatives, community 
leaders, and well-wishers came together and created a memorable night.  
On December 10th, 2023, I attended the District Christmas and fellowship 
party at the Red Oak Lions Club.  
Similarly, in December 2023, I actively took part in the MD-2 GMA monthly 
Round Table, Executive meetings, FVDGs training sessions, and team 
meetings as well as various clubs' service activities and fundraising events.   
 

              Upcoming major events: 
Mid-Winter and Cabinet meeting: As previously mentioned. 
Grand Prairie Host Family Lions Club’s Charter Night Celebration: 

Scheduled for January 12th, 2024 (6:30 pm- 9:30 pm) 
Collin Athena Lions Club’s Charter Night Celebration: Scheduled for 

January 28th, 2024, evening. 
MD-2 Council of Governors’ Meeting in Kerrville, TX will be on February 1-3, 

2024. 
 

“With the new day comes new strength and new thoughts.” 

                                                                                    - Eleanor Roosevelt 
 

Yours in service, 

FVDG Radha K. Kaphle 

rkkafle@yahoo.com 

Dallas Everest  
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fred.conger@verizon.net 

Happy New Year! 

It’s hard to believe that 6 months of the Lion Year are already past. Clubs and the 
district have been busy with service by serving 262,274 persons so far this Lion 
year! Wow!  

And our Governor has been busy adding new clubs to the district! We now stand at 
65 clubs, up from 62! Congratulations DG Prakash! 

Even with a few December drops our membership is UP by 144! And clubs and the 
district have donated $218,409 to charities! Awesome! Clubs, please work to 
support our 2023-2024 International President Dr. Patti Hill’s “Mission 1.5” plan to 
grow our Lion membership to 1.5 million within three years. “More hands, more 
Service.”  

For more information go to:  

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/mission-to-grow 

Half of the district’s club officers have received training for their positions. There 

will be training for Presidents, Secretaries and Treasurers at Mid-Winter 

Conference on the morning of Jan. 20th. If you have not yet trained, please plan 
to attend. Club President, Secretary and Treasurer training is a requirement for the 
LCI Club Excellence Award. Other important Lion information will be 
communicated at this important District event. 

Clubs and individual Lions have contributed $11,176.50 to our LCI Foundation 
(LCIF) so far this Lion year. Last year we finished with over $65,000 in donations. 
Each club and every Lion should feel motivated to support OUR Foundation with a 
donation. If every one of the 1902 district Lions gave a personal donation of just 
$35, we would exceed our 2022-2023 amount! And if every club held a fundraiser 
for a club LCIF donation that amount would far exceed last year’s amount. 
Remember, every dollar donated to LCIF goes to service both here in District 2-X1, 
Texas, the US and around the world! “Where there is a need there’s a Lion.” 
Please consider your personal contribution and give at https://www.lionsclubs.org/
en/discover-our-foundation/mission. 

Fred’s Findings 
IPDG Fred Conger 

Coppell  Lions Club  
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Club leaders and Lion Sponsors, watch out for members who are not participating 

in service or attending club meetings. They may be getting ready to drop out of 

your club. You CAN intercede and encourage them to remain Lions. Discover the 

issue and address it. Your club and Lions International needs them to help with our 

humanitarian service. 

If you haven’t set your club’s goals for this year it isn’t too late. Every club should 
develop SMART goals for this Lion year. They should include the following areas: 
Membership Growth, Service Projects, Leadership Development, Financial 

Support for our foundation LCIF (including both individual and club 

participation goals) and any other club specific goals. Your goals can then 
serve as the starting point for setting your next year’s goals. 

You also need to develop plans for how to achieve those goals. LCI’s Global 
Membership Approach (GMA) can help. You can find all the information needed on 
the LCI web site www.lionsclubs.org, select Resources for Members, Global 
Membership Approach.  

If you would like help and a club presentation on GMA or have questions regarding 
this process you can contact PDG Vinod Mathur or myself. Once established, 
monitor your club’s plans to adjust them as needed. This information will be 
presented at the Mid-Winter Conference event. As they say, “Failure to Plan is 
Planning to Fail”. 

Lions. Thank you and keep serving others, touching people’s lives, being a force 
for good, and making the world a better place for all of us.  

LCI Mission Statement. 
“To empower Lions clubs, volunteers, and partners to improve health and 

well-being, strengthen communities, and support those in need through 

humanitarian services and grants that impact lives globally, and 

encourage peace and international understanding.” 

“Let’s Change the World” 

Fred’s Findings 
IPDG Fred Conger 

Coppell  Lions Club  
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Happy New Year Lions Family!  
 

I feel so proud and amazed to see the commitment and hard work coming to fruition in 
our 2x1 clubs district with membership, leadership, service LCIF donations and espe-
cially new clubs being added! Congratulations to our District Governor Prakash Gau-
tam and team that have been busy adding new clubs to the district! Yay! We now have 
65 clubs!Let's go, Let's Grow! 
  

We know member drops are inevitable in December, however our membership is still 
growing! We are +144 in membership! It is vital that we continue to support our 2023-

2024 International President Dr. Patti Hill’s “Mission 1.5” plan to grow our Lion mem-
bership to 1.5 million within three years. Our district is on track this year with our mem-
bership growth.  
 

An important factor for our clubs and our district to continue to build on the strong 
foundation of increasing membership in our clubs and extension I believe is that we 
need to share the joy of being a Lion with persons that we interact with in our sphere 
of influence: 
 

 

  

I know we are all super busy during these holiday season, however please remember 
to take advantage of tools and trainings available in order to be the best lion and of-
ficer for our club and district:  
 

(https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/mission-to-grow) 
 

We have our Mid-Winter conference and 3rd cabinet meeting coming up on January 
20th. It will be held at Our Redeemer Lutheran Church, 2505 W. Northgate Dr. Irving, 
Texas 75062 from 8:30- am to 2:30 pm with a cost of $10 registration fee. See form 
and flyer attached in lions link.  
 

MD2 has the Annual Texas Lions Leadership Forum being held on March 2nd-March 
3rd in Temple, Texas this year.  
 

MD2 also has the Council of Governors Meeting coming up on February 1st to Febru-
ary 3rd in Kerrville, Texas at the YO Hotel located at 2033 Sidney Baker Street, 

Esmeralda’s Express News 

PDG Esmeralda Rodriguez 

Grand Prairie Host Lions Cub  
Ph: 972-891-4678 email: Lionesme01@gmail.com 
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Keerville, Texas 76028 

Club leaders and Lion Sponsors, watch out for members who are not participating in 

service or attending club meetings. They may be getting ready to drop out of your 

club. You CAN intercede and encourage them to remain Lions. Discover the issue and 

address it. Your club and Lions International needs them to help with our humanitarian 

service. 

If you haven’t set your club’s goals for this year it isn’t too late. Every club should de-
velop SMART goals for this Lion year. They should include the following areas: Mem-

bership Growth, Service Projects, Leadership Development, Financial Support 

for our foundation LCIF (including both individual and club participation goals) 

and any other club specific goals. Your goals can then serve as the starting point 
for setting your next year’s goals. 

You also need to develop plans for how to achieve those goals. LCI’s Global Member-
ship Approach (GMA) can help. You can find all the information needed on the LCI 
web site www.lionsclubs.org, select Resources for Members, Global Membership Ap-
proach.  

If you would like help and a club presentation on GMA or have questions regarding 
this process you can contact PDG Vinod Mathur or myself. Once established, monitor 
your club’s plans to adjust them as needed. This information will be presented at the 
Mid-Winter Conference event. As they say, “Failure to Plan is Planning to Fail”. 

Lions. Thank you and keep serving others, touching people’s lives, being a force for 
good, and making the world a better place for all of us.  

LCI Mission Statement. 
“To empower Lions clubs, volunteers, and partners to improve health and 

well-being, strengthen communities, and support those in need through hu-

manitarian services and grants that impact lives globally, and encourage 

peace and international understanding.” 

“Let’s Change the World” 

Esmeralda’s Express News 

PDG Esmeralda Rodriguez 

Grand Prairie Host Lions Cub  
Ph: 972-891-4678 email: Lionesme01@gmail.com 
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Esmeralda’s Express News 

PDG Esmeralda Rodriguez 

Grand Prairie Host Lions Cub  
Ph: 972-891-4678 email: Lionesme01@gmail.com 
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Zone 1 Meeting of August 15th  
 


